



September 30, 2021

Tabitha Townsend
Compliance Coordinator
Washington Public Disclosure Commission

Re: PDC Case Number 98873

Dear Ms. Townsend,

The Facebook post referenced in the complaint was inadvertently posted by a Mead School District employee who, in the past, served as an administrator on the district's Facebook page. The employee, who is 65 years old, thought they were sharing the post on their personal Facebook page. As soon as the district discovered the inadvertent post (within two hours) it was removed.

The employee in question feels terrible about their mistake and the district has taken steps to assure something like this does not happen in the future.

Feel free to contact me with questions or if additional information is needed.

Sincerely,

Todd Finelly

Todd Zeidler

Public Information Officer